
REMEMBERING

Christopher Yerburgh
June 6, 1936 - November 21, 2021

Tribute from Nunes-Pottinger Funeral Service & Crematorium Ltd.

The Nunes-Pottinger Funeral Service & Crematorium Staff send our condolences to family and

friends.

Tribute from Sharon Noble

Relation: Tina called us yesterday

Dear Tina, Shelly, Deborah, Rachel, Heather and August:

   You have lost so much and we as friends have lost a dear friend.    We had so many laughs and

good times through the years and we are so grateful you visited with us a few years back -- Lord, but

time flies.    Chris has earned his rest from all the help and joy he gave to others, but I know you have

a huge hole in your hearts.   We send all our thoughts and prayers for strength you who are left.    God

Bless you and know that our hearts are heavy here in Halifax.    Card and donation to follow.    

Friends, Sharon & Bryan & family

Tribute from Pat Whalley

Relation: From the community

Really sorry to hear of the passing of this really good man.  Sincere condolences to his family.

Tribute from Marian Poitras

Relation: acquaintance

So sorry to hear of Chris' passing Tina. May God enfold you and your family in His love to see you

through the loss of your beloved one.

Tribute from Caroline Haydu

Relation: Widow Tina is my second cousin on her mother's side 

Dear Tina and family:  my condolences and sympathy on the loss of your

husband/father/grandfather/great-grandfather,  and father-in-law.  Chris was a dear gentleman and

example to all.  I am grateful I knew him and will remember him with fondness and high regard.

Tribute from Ross Potter



To Chris's Family. Please know we are thinking of you during this time. Such a good man, he will be

missed. God Bless.

Ross and Sue Potter

Tribute from joan nunweiler

Relation: work mate

Tina and Family, I worked for 10 years with Chris through Commissionaires here in Oliver. The nicest

guy you could meet.Everyone in town will miss this fellow for one reason or another.My sympathy to

you and your family.

Tribute from Walt Hadikin

Relation: Worked together for many years.

Words, however kind, cant mend your heartache, but those who care for you share your grief and 

wish you comfort and peace of mind. Our condolences.

Tribute from Sharon Ziebart

Relation: I played cards with him at Kiwanis Manor a few years ago.

Dear Tina and family:

I am so sorry to hear of Chris's passing. He was the best of a gentleman.  He was so kind to me and

always was interesting to talk to.   I played cards with him and Tina. I miss those days.  Tina  you and

your family will be in my thoughts and prayers.

JMJ

Sharon Ziebart

Tribute from Dawna Godby/Bruys

Relation: Long time friend/family 

Always in my heart and never forgotten

Tribute from Pat &amp; Linda Hampson

Relation: A friend and Legion colleauge.

Chris was one of the first people we got to know when Linda and I moved to Oliver and joined Crime

Watch. Along with Bill Riley, Chris taught us all the ropes. During Parades he always wore his United

Nations Peacekeepers blue beret. He was justifiably proud of his service and shared a story with me

which proved how dangerous that Military Service was. The attached picture shows a 232 Squadron

Cadet Christmas Dinners and as you can see, Chris enjoyed working with the Squadron.

Chris always answered the phone with the phrase "good morning (or afternoon) Sir" I could never

figure out if I was on call display and he was being nice or whether he just assumed it was a male

calling! Eventually Chris had to give up his position as Sergeant & Arms for Oliver's Legion, Branch 97

but he continued his Legion work.

His community service was in excess of that which most people can contribute while having as many

"irons in the fire" as Chris had and I was honored to have the opportunity to write a letter of

recommendation for that honor as well as one supporting him as the recipient of the prestigious



Legion Palm Wreath.

Linda and I were saddened to hear of his poor health and even sadder when he died. Chris was the

epitome of what is known as a "Gentleman".

Tribute from Jan Hobbs

Relation: A longtime family friend, church member and Member of Branch 97, RC Legion

The Yerburgh family is intertwined with the RC Legion, the Anglican Church, the town of Oliver and my

family, including Joy and Cy Overton. He will be missed by everyone for his hard work and thoughtful

contributions to the whole community.

Tribute from Lori Guenard

Relation: Life long friends

Tina my old friend, our family is sorry for the loss of your husband. Chris was a great man, we enjoyed

the time our family spent playing tile rummy when you visited us here in Calgary and enjoying his

stories of his military life and experiences. He will truly be missed by all that spent time with him.

The Guenard family sends you our sympathies and prayers .

Tribute from Loraine Pearson

As I am new to your family, I wish to send my heartfelt condolences to u all...I've had the pleasure to

meet some of you and I've come to learn only some of Chris's accomplishments...may he rest in

peace


